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Dear Local Plan Team,
 
Thank you for your recent consultation regarding the Main Modifications for the Wirral
Local Plan.
 
Having reviewed the documents associated with this consultation we have no further
comments to make.
 
Kind regards,

 

Senior Officer for Planning Casework
Cheshire to Lancashire Area Team
Natural England

 

 
Consultations@naturalengland.org.uk
 
www.gov.uk/natural-england

We are here to secure a healthy natural environment for people to enjoy,
where wildlife is protected and England’s traditional landscapes are
safeguarded for future generations.
 
 
From: Local Plan <localplan@wirral.gov.uk> 
Sent: 25 September 2024 10:59
Subject: Wirral Local Plan – Consultation on Main Modifications
 

This email is to inform you about the next stage in Wirral Council’s Local Plan
process. 
 
Following examination hearings undertaken between April and November 2023, 
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Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 
Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012 


Wirral Local Plan – Consultation on Main Modifications 


The Wirral Local Plan 2021-2037 Submission Draft May 2022 was submitted to the 
Secretary of State for Levelling Up, Housing and Communities for independent 
examination on 26 October 2022.  


Examination hearings were undertaken between 18 April and 8 November 2023.  
Following these hearing sessions the appointed Planning Inspectors, Mike Worden 
BA (hons) Dip TP MRTPI and Tom Bristow BA MSc MRTPI AssocRICS, have 
identified the Main Modifications that are considered necessary to make the 
submitted Local Plan sound and/or legally compliant. They are put forward without 
prejudice to the Inspectors’ final conclusions on the Local Plan, which will take 
account of all representations submitted. The Council is now inviting comments on 
the Main Modifications.   


Alongside the Schedule of Main Modifications, the Council has published the 
following key documents for consultation: 


 a Sustainability Appraisal of the proposed Main Modifications; 
 a Habitats Regulations Assessment; 
 a series of Proposed Changes to the Policies Map. 


 
The Council has in addition published a Schedule of Additional Modifications, on 
which comments will be collected and made available for the Inspectors to view. The 
Council does not consider that the Additional Modifications are necessary to ensure 
the soundness or legal compliance of the Local Plan. 


The Council has also published, for ease of reference, a tracked change version of 
the Local Plan and an updated housing trajectory. In the eventuality that there is any 
difference between the tracked change version and the Schedule of Main 
Modifications and Schedule of Additional Modifications, the schedules are to be 
referred to.    


Scope of Consultation 


The Inspectors will take account of all comments received before finalising their 
report to the Council. All interested parties may make comments on the Main 
Modifications and key documents. Comments are not restricted to those who have 
made representations at the most recent stages of the Examination.  


Please, however, note that comments at this stage should only be made in relation 
to the effect of the Main Modifications, Additional Modifications and Proposed 
Changes to the Policies Map. Comments should not be made in relation to other 
aspects of the submitted Local Plan.  


Representations 


Comments should be submitted in writing using the Response Form provided during 
the six-week period starting from 10am on Wednesday 25 September 2024 and must 
be received at one of the addresses below no later than 5pm on Friday 8 
November 2024. Comments received after this deadline will not be accepted. 
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Comments should be submitted: 


By email to:   
localplan@wirral.gov.uk 


OR 


By post to:    


Wirral Local Plan – Main Modifications  
Wirral Council  
PO Box 290 
Wallasey 
CH27 9FQ  


A separate copy of the Response Form should be used for each comment submitted. 
Where requested, all named representatives will be notified of future stages. 


Please note that any comments you submit, and your name will be made available 
for the public to view and cannot be treated as confidential. Data will be processed 
and held in accordance with the Data Protection Act 1998.  The Forward Planning 
Privacy Notice can be viewed at https://www.wirral.gov.uk/planning-and-
building/local-plans-and-planning-policy/forward-planning-privacy-notice or can be 
requested from the addresses above and below. 


Availability of documents 


The Schedule of Main Modifications and its supporting documents, including copies 
of the Response Form, can be viewed and downloaded on the Council’s website at: 
https://www.wirral.gov.uk/new-local-plan. 


Paper copies of the consultation documents can also be viewed at public libraries 
within the Borough, during their normal opening hours, where paper copies of the 
Response Form will also be available.  Details of your nearest library, including 
opening times, can be viewed at: https://www.wirral.gov.uk/libraries-and-
archives/find-library 


Further information 


If you require any further information, please contact the Council’s Forward Planning 
Team by e-mail at localplan@wirral.gov.uk or by telephone on 0151 691 8235. 


Further information about the submitted Local Plan, the examination and the 
examination hearings can also be viewed on the Council’s website at 
https://www.wirral.gov.uk/planning-and-building/local-plan-examination 







the Planning Inspectors appointed by the Secretary of State have identified the 
Main Modifications that are considered necessary to make the Wirral Local Plan 
sound and/or legally compliant.  They are put forward without prejudice to the 
Inspectors final conclusions on the Local Plan, which will take account of all the 
representations submitted.  The Council is now inviting comments on the Main 
Modifications.   

 

Consultation will take place for a period of 6 weeks commencing at 10am on 
Wednesday 25 September 2024 and the deadline for comments to be 
submitted on the Main Modifications is 5pm on Friday 8 November 2024. 
Comments received after this deadline will not be accepted. 

 

A notice setting out where the consultation documents can be inspected and how 
comments can be submitted is attached.   

 
Further information, a copy of the consultation documents and a copy of the 
Response Form on which comments should be submitted can be viewed and 
downloaded from the Council’s website at https://www.wirral.gov.uk/new-local-
plan.  Paper copies of the consultation documents can also be viewed in public 
libraries during their normal opening hours, where paper copies of the Response 
Form will also be available. 

  
Please note that any comments you submit and your name will be made available 
for the public to view and cannot be treated as confidential.   

 
If you require any further information, please contact the Council’s Forward 
Planning Team by e-mail at localplan@wirral.gov.uk or by telephone on 0151 691 
8235. 
 

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for
the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received
this email in error please notify the system manager.
This message has been sent using TLS 1.2 This email and any attachments is intended for
the named recipient only. If you have received it in error you have no authority to use,
disclose, store or copy any of its contents and you should destroy it and inform the sender.
Whilst this email and associated attachments will have been checked for known viruses
whilst within the Natural England systems, we can accept no responsibility once it has left
our systems. Communications on Natural England systems may be monitored and/or
recorded to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes.
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